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Please join us! 

Deadline for December 
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Contributions Welcome!! 

New Advertiser: 
Wetmore Smokehouse & 

Saloon 
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Call Roslyn Harding 
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http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/sat/dorado/ 

Find EDHA on Facebook! 
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p  resident’s Notes  
By Rich Taylor 

EDHA BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

PRESIDENT RICH TAYLOR 415-3814 

VICE-PRESIDENT REINETTE ALECOZAY 241-2683 

SECRETARY LOLA OLSMITH 657-0086 

TREASURER DON MALIK 655-5453 

PARLIAMENTARIAN   

AREA I MIKE DICKEY 599-3812 

AREA II TRACY JACOBSEN 590-6989 

AREA III REINETTE ALECOZAY 241-2683 

AREA IV KELLY ADAME 846-7777 

AREA V WIL PORTIS 650-3629 

AREA VI CONRAD BOECK 653-3633 

COMMITTEE CHAIRS 

CLUBHOUSE ROSLYN HARDING 967-0183 

CODE COMPLIANCE RENEE RICHNO 884-2114 

C.O.P. JERALD HOOD 654-0004 

LAKE ANN CALDWELL 946-6468 

GROUNDS   

SIGN DIRECTOR MARGARET TIMM 657-2329 

MAINTENANCE FEE  LOLA OLSMITH 657-0086 

POOL LINDA GARRIS 653-0997 

SOCIAL   

WELCOME WAGON   

Congratulations to Don Malik and Lola Olsmith who 

were re-elected as Treasurer and Secretary, 

respectively, of the El Dorado Homes Association 

Board at the October Meeting. Congratulations also 

to Tracy Jacobsen, Kelly Adame and Conrad Boeck 

who were re-elected as Area Representatives for 

areas II, IV and VI and to Reinette Alecozay who 

was elected to the additional role of Vice President 

of the Board, in addition to her role as Area III 

Representative. Since Mike Dickey will be moving 

from El Dorado he has resigned his position as Area 

I representative. A replacement will be elected for 

Area I at the November Board meeting. Finally, I 

appreciate the confidence of the Board for electing 

me to serve an additional term as President. 

As you all know, the windstorms during late 

September reaped havoc on many trees in the 

community.  Current information from the city staff 

is that a “Yellow Tag” trash pickup is scheduled for 

November.  Despite the fact that many homes 

already have piles of leaves and brush near your 

curbs, please do not add any brush or other trash to 

those piles until you receive official notice of a 

scheduled pickup through a “Yellow Tag” on your 

door. 

I join all the residents of El Dorado in saluting the 

military veterans named elsewhere in this issue who 

live in our community. Thank you for your 

dedication to our country and for the influence you 

have on younger persons who may look to you for 

advice about serving in the military.   

This is a special note for military retirees. Some of 

you may not know that a Department of Defense 

decision a couple years ago authorizes all military 

retirees, even in civilian clothes, to render the hand 

salute at any outdoor public gathering where the 

National Anthem is played. I encourage you to take 

advantage of every opportunity to salute our 

American Flag at sporting events or other occasions 

when the National Anthem is played. 

Our community is blessed with a fine elementary 

school with outstanding administrators and teachers.  

The school often has need for volunteers to help in 

many ways.  Watch for some of those volunteer 

opportunities elsewhere in this issue. 

Know an El Dorado resident who has 
gone above and beyond?  Nominate 
them for recognition in our regular 

column,  
“Hats Off To…” 

 
Contact the editor or any EDHA 

Board Member with your nominations! 
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SUNBURST STAFF 

EDITOR JAMIE GIFFORD 655-9594 

 

COLUMNIST CINDY GARRETT 650-0808 

 

DISTRIBUTION SHIRLEY STEPHENS 654-4758 

 MARY BROOKS 653-0474 

 

ADVERTISING BOB HOGUE 656-6849 

SUNBURST  
  EMAIL 

EDHASUNBURST 
@SATX.RR.COM 

 

THE SUNBURST IS PUBLISHED MONTHLY (SEP-JUN) BY THE 
EL DORADO HOMES ASSOCIATION TO PROVIDE COMMUNICATION 
TO ALL HOMES IN THE EL DORADO SUBDIVISION.  THE STAFF 
ARE ALL VOLUNTEERS AND THE PAPER SUPPORTS ITSELF 
THROUGH ADVERTISING.  MAILING ADDRESS:  12606 PRIMA 
VISTA, 78233. 

SUNBURST ADVERTISING 

 

 Classified Ads  $  3.00 per month 

 Business Cards $15.00 per month 

 1/4 Page  $24.00 per month 

 1/2 Page  $48.00 per month 

 Full Page  $96.00 per month 

 

Call Bob or Jamie to place an ad.  See the 

telephone numbers in the directory above. 

Attention dog walkers! 

Please scoop the poop! 

CLASSIFIED ADS 

 
HOUSE CLEANING PLUS — Eighteen 
years house cleaning experience. $60.00 

one story. Limited openings. Neighborhood 

references. Lavonne Branham 646-0258. 

 

HONEY DO’S AND MORE — Let me help 
you with any project. Ceiling fans, 

wallpaper, decks, fences, painting…Very 

reasonable. Call Rick at 789-0567. 

 
MARY KAY INDEPENDENT BEAUTY 

CONSULTANT PAM SMITH, phone 656-

5426, email pamelasmith@marykay.com, 

or shop online 24/7 at www.marykay.com/
pamelasmith.  El Dorado resident since 

1973 and EDHA supporter. 

 

EL DORADO PIANO TEACHER with many 
years experience teaching ages 7 to adult.  

$14.00 for 1/2 hour. Call Jean 653-3879 

 
Classified ads and miscellaneous notices are 

available to El Dorado residents for $3.00  
(approx. 25 words). Ads by students are free. 

Contact Jamie Gifford at 655-9594 or 
EDHASunburst@satx.rr.com   

by the 15th of the month. 

 

Repair and  
Drain Service 

Prompt Professional 

Service 

Carmichael Plumbing Co. 
655-9749 

Steve Carmichael ● Licensed Master Plumber 

Condolences  
to Rich and Curtistine Taylor on the 

recent passing of Curt’s mother. 

http://www.marykay.com/pamelasmith
http://www.marykay.com/pamelasmith
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 Brakes 

 Clutches 

 CV Joints 

 Rear Ends 

 Tune-ups 

 

 Transmissions 
 A/C Conversions 

 Engine Overhauls 

 Engine Diagnostic 

 Suspensions 
 

 

 A/C Work 

 Fuel Injection 

 Oil Changes 

 CV-Axles 

 Electrical 

10% Discount With This Ad 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Kari K. Whitaker, GRI 

210.744.5697 mobile 

Kari@KariWhitaker.com 

www.KariWhitaker.com 

El Dorado Resident since 2003. 
 

YOUR St 

Las Brisas: 

The Breezes 
La Manana:   

The Morning 
La Noche:   

The Night 
Magnifico: 

Magnificent 
El Palacio: 

The Palace 

Ever wonder how the street 

names in El Dorado translate  

to English?   

~Contributed by Carol C. 

El Dorado Babysitter 

Brooke, 16 

Call for availability 

241-8485 
If you would like a free listing in 

the Sunburst as a babysitter, call 

the Sunburst editor at 655-9594 

or email your information to: 

EDHASunburst@satx.rr.com. 

FIND OUT 
What’s Your Home Worth?   

Go To 
www.FreeHomeValuesinSanAntonio.com 

You might be surprised!   

It’s Easy!  It’s Fast!  It’s Free! 

Think EDHA could do more? 

 

YOU’RE RIGHT! 

Pay your dues! 

Get involved! 

http://www.FreeHomeValuesinSanAntonio.com
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Israel’s 

Income Tax and  

Bookkeeping Services 
 

Individual Tax Returns                               IRS Audits 

Sole Proprietor                                        IRS Problems 

Corporate Tax Returns                    Delinquent Filing 

Partnership Tax Returns       Installment Agreements 

Employment Tax Returns        Offers in Compromise 

Non-Profit Organization Tax Returns        IRS Liens 

 

International Tax Returns 

NO TAX RETURN IS TOO BIG OR TOO SMALL 

ELECTRONIC FILING 

 

ISRAEL V. GARCIA, Enrolled Agent 
(Enrolled to practice before the Internal Revenue Service) 

 

I am a retired Internal Revenue Agent 

(Field Auditor/International Examiner) 
 

13327 Nacogdoches, Suite 4       Phone 210-599-8133 

San Antonio, Texas  78233             Fax 210-590-0383 

District 10 Councilman  
John Clamp 

 
City Hall Office 
P.O. Box 839966 

San Antonio, TX 78283  
210-207-7276  

Constituent Office 
3300 Nacogdoches Rd, Ste. 108 

San Antonio, TX 78217 
210-824-7355 

 
Go to John Clamp’s section of the 

City of San Antonio portal to sign up 
for helpful and informative email 

newsletters from your Councilman. 

 
http://www.sanantonio.gov/Council/

d10/index.asp 

 
LOOK FOR 

EDHA ONLINE! 

www.neighborhoodlink.com/

sat/dorado 

You can also connect with us on  

Facebook! 

 

Upscale Resale 

Men’s, Children’s, 

Women’s and 

Maternity Clothing 

Plus New Bridal and 

Formal Wear! 

10% off 
One day 

purchases in 

November 2010 
with coupon 

Maverick Football 

11/5  

MacArthur  

Heroes Stadium 

7:30 pm 
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Adame, Jose & Kelly 
Aguilar, Luis & Fabiola 
Aguilera, Christine 
Aguilera, Daniel & Patty 
Albrecht, Ronald & Shirley 
Alecozay, Reinette 
Alexander, Sigmund & Ginny 
Arcos, David & Lupe 
Arevalos, Richard & Elizabeth 
Arnold, Douglas & Barbara 
Avila, Tomas & Mary 
Avila, Ubaldo & Adela 
Balbaugh, Gary & Ethel 
Baldwin, Charlotte 
Banks, Ernest & Cecilia 

Bargar, Bruce & Janelle 
Barnhill, Donald & Floris 
Barrera, Javier & Roxane 
Bartels, Steven & Sharonlee 
Bates, Wayne & Ann 
Baumgartner, Jim & Shirley 
Benjamin, Alice 
Benton, Frank & Janice 
Bernal, Alex & Stephanie 
Bernal, Robert & Nicole 
Berumen, Luis & Mary 
Birriel, Tomas 

Blair, Patrick & Patricia 
Blumer, Robert 
Boeck, Conrad & Alice 
Borg, Frances 
Bost, Peggy 
Bratcher, David & Monica 

Brooks, Mary 
Brothers, Jenifer & Len 
Brown, Jesse & Mary 
Brown, Lewis & Alta 
Brunette, Charlotte 
Bruton, James & Helen 
Burchard, Eddy & Patti 
Caldwell, Ann 
Carlson, Inge 
Carmichael, Cal & Peggy 
Casanova, Matthew & Linda 
Casanove, Joe & Maria 
Case-Coffee, Michele & Jason 
Castillo, Raul & Isabel 
Cervantes, Miguel & Adrienne 
Chacon, Jaime & Miriam 
Childress, Joe & Kerri 
Chu, Chi-Sing & Lin-Jian 
Clipperton, Lisa & Ernest 
Coe, Gary & Hilde 
Coker, Larry & Pauline 
Connelly, JC 
Connolly, Robert 
Cook, John & Vickie 
Cortes, Luis & Carmen 
Coslow, Nancy 
Couverette, Frederick & Becky 
Crane, Shannon 
Crawford, Carol 
Crawford, Joseph 
Cullum, Raymond & Melissa 

Curtis, LM 
Darden, Amy 
Darden, William & Georgia 
DeAlva, Michelle 
Delano, Jere & Kay 
Dempsey, Arlene 
Dewberry, William & Celina 

DeWendt, Tony & Martha 
Diaz, Lilana 
Diaz, Moises 
Dickey, Michael & Catherine 
Diggs, Mandre & Theresa 
Dovale, Walter & Adeline 
Dulak, Jerry & Janet 
Duran, Maria & Jesus 
El Dorado Adult Living Center 
Eleuterius, Forrest & Gina 
Erp, Glen & Margery 
Escalera, Ana & Jose 
Fernandez, Nicholas & Ashley 
Foerster, J 
Fox, Allan 

Francis, John & Diana 
Franco, Carlos & Maria 
Friesenhahn, James & Linda 
Furr, Collin & Marjorie 
Gantz, Henry & Hazel 
Garcia, Abraham 
Garcia, Jesse & Irene 
Garcia, Tomas & Gidget 
Garrett, Lynne 
Garrett, Mike & Cynthia 
Garris, Linda 
Garza, Arthur & Abilgail 

Garza, Luis & Julia 
Garza, Miguel & Rosemary 
Gates, Michael & Dagmar 
Gifford, Jamie 
Godfrey, George & Aline 
Gong,  Thomas & Phoebe 

Gonzalez, Victor & Vicky 
Good, Ray & Rhonda 
Grabfelder, Tom & Rae 
Gray, Denzil & Teresa 
Habel, Rick & Louise 
Hall, Chris & Lynda 
Hammel, Mike & Dawn 
Hankinson, Wyatt & Jackie 
Hanks, Tim & Carmen 
Hanson, Guy & Kay 
Harding, John & Roslyn 
Harper, Noland & Faith 
Harrison III, Alec & Maria Brenner 
*Hayes, Eugene & Gladys 
Hays, Joseph & Rebecca 
Henri, Rudolph & Caradee 
Hernandez, Eva 
Hernandez, Veronica 
Hickman, Don & Roberta 
Hime, Mark & Jackie 
Hixson, Jessica & Jacob 
Hoffman, Adam & Liliana 
Hoffman, Frances 
Hoffman, Wayne & Elaine 
Hogan, Kevin & Chih Yun 
Hogue, Robert 
Hollaway, Tom & Ida 
Hood, Jerald & Barbara 
Horner, William & Margie 
Horvath, Barbara 
Hoyos, Randy & Dana 

Hughes, James & Mary 
Jacobsen, Tracy 
Johle, Joyce 
Johnson, Lyle & Jean 
Johnson, Michelle & Kurt 
Johnson, Yvonne 
Jordan, Betty 

Katter, Mary Jane 
Kendrick, Ralph & Karen 
Kennedy, Chris & Melissa 
Kennelly, Michael & Rebecca 
Kimbrough, Jack & Betty 
King, Donald & Carole 
Krafft, John & Jane 
Kuykendall, James & Donna 
Lane, George & Mary 
Lanier, Joel 
Leinweber, Eddie & LaVelle 
Lewis, Evangeline 
Lewis, John & Tina 
Liebenguth, Lynetta 
Lieber, Kathy 

Lira, Ramon & Rosa 
Litzinger, Margie 
Lopez, Art & Amabel 
Malik, Don 
Malone, Steven & Debra 
Mancini-Walsh, Thomas & Maria 
Mansolo, Andrew & Clara 
Marshall, Stanley & Niesha 
Martinez, Eugene & Dawn 
Martinez, John & Guadalupe 
Martinez, Paul & Yolanda 
Martinez, Robert & Cynthia 

Matta, Daniel & Katherine 
McCarter, John & Lois 
McDavid, Stasia 
McGee, David & Stacy 
McGee, Terri & Judy 
Mena, Judy 

Mere, Arcin & Joyce 
Merrill, Richard & Bobbie 
Meyer, Eric & Liza 
Meyer, Kevin & Shanna 
Michalski, John & Katherine 
Miller, Glenn & Melissa 
Moreno, Mario & Christina 
Morris, Elanor 
Muise, Lois 
Nix, Brian & Tamara 
Nix, Joe & Jodel 
Noble, Mitchell & Michelle 
Nunes, Mike & Glenda 
Nunley, Bob & Irene 
Nunnery, Wayne & Susan 
Ochoa, Gilberto & Maria 
O’Conner, Theodore 
Olsmith, Ed & Lola 
Olson, Helen 
Orinick, Steve & Kyla 
Ornelas, Jerry & Nina 
Ornelas, Marty & Martha 
Ortiz, Ernesto & Margaret 
Paredes, Nicole 
Parker, Bob & Pauline 
Patterson, Daniel & Melissa 
Patterson, James & Sally Jo 
Patterson, James & Tina 
Peer, Roy & Vicki 
Perez, Daniel & Melissa 
Phillips, Willietta 

Porter, Lea 
Portis, Wilbert & Christine 
Potutsching, Edward & Jill 
Pryor, William 
Ramirez, Antonio & Paulita 
Ramirez, Martin & Linda 
Rangel, Yolanda 

Rathbun, Marcia 
Reeves, Jennifer & Mark 
Reeves, Richard & Mary 
Reuthinger, Steve & Lavada 
Rice, Jim & Linda 
Richburg, George & Veronica 
Richey, Waine & Sabrina 
Richno, Renee 
Rios, Albert & Diana 
Robinson, Frank & Gloria 
Rodriguez, Albert & Beatriz 
Rodriguez, George & Patty 
Rodriguez, Ruben & Zelina 
Rogers, Charles 
Royal-Highsmith, Mary 

Rubenstein, Sydney & Susan 
Rupard, Jack & Mary 
Ruppert, Roberta 
Sage, Robert 
Salgado, Carlos & Mary Alma 
Sampson, Gwendolyn 
Sanchez, Birdie 
Sanchez, Elia 
Savage, David & Susan 
Schermerhorn, Charles & Dona 
Seale, Jeanine 
Shadwick, Lee & Zac Davis 

Shears, Michael & Brigida 
Smith, Ray & Pamela 
Solis, Armando & Anne 
Solis, Leandra 
Sorrells, Deach & Mandi 
Sotcheff, Jutta 

Starr-Lindsey, Sharon 
Steinke, Mary 
Stephens, Dean & Shirley 
Stillman, Floss 
Stowell, Virginia 
Streuding, Joyce & Eric Tietze 
Stults, Tim & Jane 
Szurek, John & Garnet 
Tabor, Brent & Kristina 
Tamez, Carlos & Ludivina 
Taylor, Rich & Curtistine 
Theilengerdes, Aaron & Vernel 
Thomas, Shirl 
Thompson, Micheline 
Timm, Margaret 
Tipton, Laura 
Tobias, Gordon & Rosemarie 
Tolar, Paul & Ilse 
Trevino, Jose & Chrisette 
Trevino, Rolando & Cheryl 
Vigil, Daniel 
Villanueva, Katherine 
Villejo, Ping 
Watson, Donald & Sheri 
Wells, David & Kathy 
Wheeler, Jim & Judi 
Whitaker, Kari 
Williams, Thomas & LouAnn 
Williams, Vera 
Williams, William & Marjorie 
Williamson, Mark & Lilly 

Wolff, Faye 
Wright, Patrick & Jan 
Zeeff, Bruce & Toni 
Zimmerman, John & Annette 
 

*Indicates Partial Payment Received 

 2010 EDHA SUPPORTERS AS OF 10/11/2010 
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Ronald J. Albrecht, 1LT, USA (Artillery), 6 years 

Sigmund Alexander, Col., USAF Ret, 30 years 

David Arcos, SP4, USA, 2 years 

Gary Balbaugh, Sgt, USAF, 4 years 

Steven E. Bartels, LTC, USA Ret, 21 years 

Thomas Birriel, COL, USA Ret, Medical Corps, 25 years 

Brenda Clink, MSgt, USAF Ret, 24 years 
Don Clink, Jr., TSgt, USAF Ret, 20 years 

Robert Blumer, COL, USA Ret, Medical Corps, 20 years 

Larry G. Coker, COL, USA Ret, 30 years 

John Colvin, COL, USA Ret, 28 years 

Colt Thomas Cottingham, PFC, USA 

Carol Crawford, SSgt, USAF, 6 years 

Tony DeWendt, Cpl, USMC, 3 years (WW II) 

  MSgt, USAF Ret, 21 years 

James H. Freet, CSM, USA Ret, 21 years 

Arthur Garza, MSgt., USAF Ret, 20 years  

Michael Gates, CW3, USA Ret, MP Corps, 21 years 

James Gonzales, PFC, TxNatl Guard 

Jesse Gonzales, SFC, USA/TxNatl Guard, 23 years 

Rick Habel, CPT, USA, 4 years 

Robert Hogue, A1C, USAF, 4 years 

Eric W. Hohman, SSgt, USAF, 11 years 

Tom Holloway, E6, USA Ret, 21 years 

Joseph F. Ingenloff, Col, USAF Ret, 27 years 

Jack E. Kimbrough, Col, USAF Ret, 22 years 

John F. Michalski, 2LT, Army Air Corps, 2 years (WW II) 

Ed Olsmith, COL, USA Ret, Field Artillery, 30 years 

Lola Olsmith, COL, USA Ret, Nurse Corps, 24 years 

Keith Plummer, SGT, USA, 10 years 

William Louis Pryor, MAJ, USA Ret, Medical Corp, 22 years 

Louis Raiborn, A1C, USAF, 4 years 

Ruben Q. Rodriguez, Jr., E5, USA, 3 years 

Charles Rogers, SGM, USA Ret, 29 years  

Frank U. Roquemore, Jr., COL, USA Ret (Infantry), 31 years 
Mary Royal-Highsmith, Sr MSgt, USAF Ret, 25+ years 

Charles F. Schermerhorn, SGT, USA, 6 years 

Lee Shadwick, TSgt, USAF Ret, 20 years 

Richard I. Taylor, LtCol, USAF Ret, 21 years 

James E. Towle, Jr., CW03, USA Ret, 21 years 

EL DORADO VETERANS 

The following residents of El Dorado are veterans of the 

Armed Services.  The Sunburst Staff appreciates those 

veterans who notified us of their military service.  We 
know that there are many more veterans and retired 

servicemen living in El Dorado and we want to take this 

opportunity to thank you for your service to your country.  
If you would like to be included on this list in the future 

please contact the Editor of the Sunburst at 

EDHASunburst@satx.rr.com, or leave a message at 655-

9594.  It‟s not too early for NEXT YEAR! 

El Dorado Elementary  
would like to invite the community to the 

annual Veterans Day Celebration on  
November 11, 2010, at 9:30am  

in front of the school.  
The celebration will feature performances by 
the Kreuger Middle School Band, the Madison 
High School ROTC, the Roosevelt High School 

Patriots and a special guest speaker. 
Everyone is welcome and encouraged to attend 

to honor all of our veterans. 

What is a Veteran? 

A veteran is someone who, at one point in his 
life, wrote a blank check made payable to  

„The United States of America‟ 

for an amount of  

„up to and including My Life.‟ 

That is honor, and there are way too many people 
in this country who no longer understand it. 

Veteran’s Day Events 
 

San Antonio Symphony  

Veteran’s Day Concert 

Sunday, November 7 

Municipal Auditorium 

 

Celebrate Veteran’s Day with the San Antonio 

Symphony’s sixth annual Salute to Service, a 

concert honoring all U.S. military service 

members, active and retired. Resident Conductor 

Ken-David Masur will led the orchestra in this 

FREE rousing, patriotic concert which starts at 

7:00 pm. 

 

Veteran’s Day (Sponsored by Whataburger) 

San Antonio Children’s Museum 

305 E. Houston Street 

210.225.4453 

 

In honor of Veteran’s Day, the FIRST 350 active 

duty military members and their families visiting 

the museum on Thursday, November 11 will 

receive FREE museum admission and 15% off in 

the gift shop. *Active duty member must be 

present with valid military ID. *Up to three (3) 

additional family members may receive free 

admission. 
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City of  San Antonio 
Solid Waste Management Department 

According to the City of San Antonio, 
trash co l lection scheduled for 

Thursday, November 11 (Veteran’s 
Day) will be on the regular schedule, 

despite the holiday and trash collection 
s ch edu l ed  fo r  No vember  2 5 

(Thanksgiving) wil l  “s l ide”  to 
Wednesday, November 24, so don’t 

forget to put your trash carts out on 

Veteran’s Day and on the Wednesday 
before Thanksgiving. 

 30 Years Professional Experience 

 

   Tony Burris, Agent 
13511 Nacogdoches Road 

San Antonio, TX  78217-1275 
Bus: 210-656-4081   
Fax: 210-590-7223 

www.tonyburris.com 

 
 

24 hour Good Neighbor Service 
State Farm® 

Providing Insurance and Financial Services 
Home Office, Bloomington, Illinois 

Splish Splash 
The 2010 pool season made a late exit on October 2 when 

the last party was held. We had closed the regular swim 

season on Labor Day and what a gorgeous day it was. In the 

early afternoon, there were eleven children in the pool. It 

was such a peaceful scene. AS all eleven played together, I 

was reminded of what a “treasure” we have so close to 

home. I‟m just sad that I was the only adult that witnessed 

this serene event. 

 

Overall, attendance this summer was low, even though 

membership was about the same. Less adult participation in 

the afternoon was a contributing factor.  

 

Water Aerobics was a big hit again this year. Besides 

working the body (and you can make your workout “more” 

or “less”), it really is a fun crowd that attends regularly. The 

group sadly said goodbye after a fun party on Labor Day 

weekend. 

 

We tried another fun event this year, very adult lady in El 

Dorado was invited via the front page of the Sunburst! The 

attendance was disappointing, but the ladies that came had a 

great time and I think it is worth another attempt. 

 

Some problems  occurred that the pool committee will 

address before next season. Some members were very slack 

about getting their ID‟s done on the designated dates and this 

makes it very stressful for the volunteers that do this job. 

Once you get your ID, you need to bring it with you. This 

program works, but we need everyone to do their part. 

 

Look for pool information in the Sunburst after the first of 

the year. It is our best source of communication. 

 

A great big “Thank You” is always on my list. The pool 

would not operate without great members (and they really 

are a nice group of folks to know). Our lifeguards, Tavy and 

Rachel, are also an important part of pool operations. They 

show up when the rest of us stay home. Also, I must say that 

the 2010 EDHA Board has shown their support for the needs 

and the problem-solving efforts that are always present in a 

community pool operation. They are quick to respond when 

help is needed. And, of course, there is the pool committee-

Hats off to my super team! 

 

1. Roz Harding 

2. Joyce Streuding 

3. Mary Jane Katter 

4. Michelle Johnson 

5. Waiting for You! 

 

It was a good summer and I look forward to seeing all of you 

and some more next year. 

 

Linda Garris, Pool Committee Chair 
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HELP OUR SCHOOL LIBRARY! 

Ms Kathy Crane, El Dorado 

Elementary Librarian, is looking 

for some chess players who 

might like to teach chess to some 

interested children. Volunteers 

are also needed for a variety of  

duties in the library. If  you have 

some time and interest in either 

of  these opportunities, please 

call Ms Crane at 650-1450. 

 Life is not about waiting for  

the storm to pass.  

It's about learning to dance in the rain. 

 

 
EDHAand your Sunburst is looking for 

someone to take over as Editor 

next season, which begins with 

the September 2011 issue. There 
is plenty of time between now 

and then to learn the ropes! 

 
EDHA and your El Dorado Sunburst are 

looking for someone to take over as 

Sunburst Editor next season, which begins 

with the September 2011 issue. There is 

plenty of time between now and then to 

learn the ropes! Please contact Jamie 

Gifford or any EDHA Board member if 

you or someone you know is interested. 

Thanks! 
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Thousand Oaks Branch Library 

November 2010 

4618 Thousand Oaks Dr. 

657-5205 

 

Nov. 1st (Monday)  

6:30 -7:30p Monday Evening Book Club.  

Discussion of the book: 20th Century Ghosts by Joe Hill 

 

Nov. 20th (Saturday) 

12:00-2:00p San Antonio Feral Cat Coalition 

Come learn why TNR (Trap, Neuter, Return) is the only method 

that works effectively. The workshop will provide tips and 

instructions on how to safely and humanely reduce the free 

roaming cat population in your community. 

 

Tuesdays (Nov. 9th, 16th, 23rd & 30th) 

2:00-3:30p Résumé and Job Hunting Help 
Looking for a job and need a little help?  

A staff member will be available to help you create a résumé  

or assist you with online applications.  

Tip: Bring your work history. 

 

Wednesdays (Nov. 3rd, 10th, 17th & 24th) 

4:00p-5:00pTeens at Thousand Oaks 

Wii, Guitar Hero, RockBand, tscrafts, board games,  

movies, books and more.... grades 6 and up 

5:00p-6:30p Book-A-Holics Phenomenous Club 

Teen Advisory Group meetings, crafts, snacks and more…

FUN!!!! 

 

Thursdays (Nov. 4th & 18th) 

4:00-5:30p Chess and other board games. 

All chess players, skilled and unskilled, are welcome.  

 

Thursdays (Thursdays Story time) 

10:00a Toddlers actively participate in stories, music and 

movement enhancing their social, emotional and language 

development.   

Recommended for children 18 to 36 months. 

11:00a Preschoolers enjoy stories and songs that develop early  

literacy skills and foster curiosity.   

Recommended for three to five year olds. 

 

Saturdays (Nov. 6th, 13th, 20th & 27th) 

2:00p BeTween Time 
Bring your friends and hang out for some interactive  

fun at the library.   

No desks. No teachers. Just fun!   

Exclusively for nine to twelve year olds. 

 

Sundays (Nov. 7th, 14th, 21st & 28th)  

2:00p Sunday Matinee Movie 

Come and enjoy a free movie.  Call library for listings. 

 

Call library for details for any of the above mentioned 

programs and/or events. 

 

Pan Am Automotive 
Service You Can Trust for your Complete 

Automotive Repair, Tires & Batteries. 

 
 

Mgr:  Jay Estrada 

4159 Stahl Rd. 

San Antonio, TX  78217 

 
 

We have three ASE certified Mechanics 

qualified to give your car the very best care. 

 

 
Timing Belts, Starters, Alternators, Struts & Shocks, 

Water Pumps, State Inspections and more. 

 
 

Oil Change Special This Month $17.95 

210-650-5555 
FAX 210-637-5199 

 

 

 

Join us for Karaoke on Thursdays 7:30pm-11:30pm 

Live music on Friday & Saturday nights-No Cover 

go to www.wetmoresmokehouse.com 

for Bands & Lunch and Happy Hour Specials 
 

PRE-ORDER YOUR HOLIDAY FEAST 
Available for pickup or delivery 

Thanksgiving and Christmas Day!!! 

 

Call 343-8100 for more information 
 

*Book your Birthday & Holiday parties, Reunions,  
Rehearsal dinners, Anniversary parties,  

and other Celebrations here. 
*Catering available for pick up or delivery. 

*To Go Orders-Call in or Stop in and pick up a family meal  
on the way home tonight! 

*Come check out your favorite teams on NFL Channel. 
 
 

13525 Wetmore Rd                343-8100 
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Less than 33% of our 

Neighbors pay 100% of  

the costs of upkeep and 

Improvements to El Dorado.   

 

Have you paid your fair 

share? 

 

Mr. Fix-It 
A MEMBER OF THE EL DORADO COMMUNITY 

Specializing in: 

Interior and exterior painting 
 Decks and Fences 
Door replacements 

Home repairs   
Carpentry     
Drywall repair 

Free Estimates   

967-0233 
 Ask for John 

for their dedication and time. 

Thank You! 

Hats Off To... 

2010 EDHA Board 

What Does It Cost  
To Maintain El Dorado? 

 
El Dorado includes approximately 750 homes. 
Roughly one in three residents is currently 
supporting El Dorado Homes Association.  
 
The Association is responsible for maintaining all of 
the common areas, including the Pool, Club House, 
Paseo, Park, both Entry Islands, and the Lake. 
 
The Association pays utility bills and property taxes. 
It pays banking fees and legal fees. It pays for office 
supplies and postage. It pays for the informative 
signs that you see throughout the neighborhood and 
the Exemplary Homes Campaign. 
 
It pays for this newsletter. Fortunately, we have our 
wonderful advertisers to help offset the cost of 
printing. 
 
The Association pays for social events, such as the 
Easter Egg Hunt, which is always popular with the 
little ones. The Independence Day Parade and 
Breakfast with Santa are also financed by EDHA. 
 
We sure could use your help. 

No Parking Zone 
Have you noticed the new No 
Parking signs in front of the Club 
House? This has always been a 
very dangerous situation, and we 
have Roslyn Harding to thank for 
grabbing this project and 
running with it to finally make it 
happen! 

City of San Antonio 
Approves Texting Ban 

It is now illegal to text or actively 
send/receive data on your cell 
phone while driving. Talking on 
your cell phone, however, is still 
legal...for now. Please be vigilant 
while behind the wheel as lives 
depend on it. 



2010 MAINTENANCE FEE INFORMATION 
 
 

Last Name: _________________________  First Name: ________________________ 
 

Spouse: ____________________________  Telephone: ________________________ 
 

Street Address: _________________________________________________________ 
 

Email Address: _________________________________________________________ 
 

Other household members at this address: 
 

____________________________  ___________________________ 
   

____________________________  ___________________________ 
 

 Full Maintenance/Pool Fee   $160.00    

 General Maintenance Fee     $  85.00  

 Partial Payment *                   $ _____  
 

*For General, $21.25 every 3 months (4 times a year) or $45.00/$40.00 split over 2 months 
*Full Fees may be split $80.00/$80.00 or $55.00/$55.00/$50.00, but must be paid in full prior to pool use.  

 
Please Return to: 

El Dorado Homes Association 
12606 Prima Vista 

San Antonio, TX  78233 
 


